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www.maumeevalleygrowers.com  

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

- MINUTES -

Thursday – February 11, 2015
NOON
Palmer Energy Company – Conference Room
 
President Jill Bench called the meeting to order at 12:05 pm.  

Board Attendees (15):   Joe Perlaky, Greg Barrow, Jill Bench, Jeff Creque, Robin Hawkins, Ian Hoen, Ralph Keefe, Josh Miller, Anne Schenk, Eric Stallkamp, Deb Bettinger, Kim Bunge, Jennifer Bolt, Dick Bostdorff and Walt Krueger were present.   
EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE REPORTS
President Report – Jill Bench asked that the minutes be reviewed.  Jeff Creque made a motion to accept as written, seconded by Kim Bunge, motion passed.  Jill also mentioned that A.M. Leonard Tools would like to present at our next Retail Roundtable meeting in March if possible.  
Vice-President Report – No report
Secretary Report – No report 

Treasurer’s Report – No report.  Checkbook balance and accounts receivable was emailed to the Board prior to the meeting.
EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR REPORT
Joe Perlaky reviewed the MVGA website.  The Board had the following recommendations and grower reminders:

· Remind growers and suppliers to use the “Buy Local” to promote their company specials.
· Remind growers that the MVGA schedule of events and committees are listed in the “What’s Happening” dropdown and in the calendar on each page.

· Update and add more gardening tips.  (Grower input needed)
· Remind MVGA members of the password to access the “Grower Programs” tab.

· Update the GES information with Palmer energy.  New picture and link.

· Add a food tab featuring MVGA members
· Toledo currently has four existing distributor ‘food hubs’.
· Grant Focus: Cater to small farmer and community outreach/awareness.
· Meetings to be scheduled soon with ProMedica chefs.

Joe also attended University of Vermont’s weeklong food hub certification classes in January for one week in Burlington.  The classes now meet online weekly through May.  There are 26 food hub managers throughout the US involved.  
COMMITTEE REPORTS

· Education/Events - Josh Miller

· Winter Conference at Schmidlin’s:  MVGA’s Winter Conference was held on 01-07-16.  It was well attended with 64 registered.
· Retail Roundtable – The tentative date is 03-03-16.  
· Location TBD.  (Save the Date)
· Speaker – Jessica DeGraaf, Proven Winners, N.A.

· Finance Committee

· No grant expenditures until April.

· On target with budget and grant I/O.

· Food Hub Advisory Committee – Dick Bostdorff

· Dick mentioned that the committee met prior to the Board meeting.  Much was discussed and progress continues. Meetings have good participation.  Evaluating terms and conditions in collaboration between ProMedica, Sodexo, Okun Produce and a software company is on-going.  A meeting is proposed for next week between these organizations.  (Dick, Jeff and Don are able to represent MVGA)  It was also recommended to set another meeting soon with the farmers.  Jeff Creque offed his location as a meeting site.  The final meeting will ultimately involve everyone to determine food demands and pricing.  Sodexo is tentatively setting this meeting date for the end of February.
· General farmer agreement about 15% aggregate premium.
· No insurance issues working with distributer.
· Approach CIFT for processing.
· MVGA pricing model different than other hubs at food hub workshop.
· Seek to recruit more committee members.

· ProMedica Supermarket.

· Trend in other regions.

· MVGA can be part of market.

· Farmer’s Market at Toledo Hospital?
· Marketing  – Jill Bench

· The committee met on 01-20-16 & 02-03-16.  The next committee meeting is scheduled for 02-17-16.

· They are evaluating the possibilities of expanding advertising this year to include the Toledo City Paper, Town Money Saver or possibly the Perrysburg Messenger.  There is still a strong interest in the Blade and Valpak.  
· The committee is also looking for a new non-profit to sponsor and partner with.  Reprinting MVGA signage for retail greenhouses and garden centers is also being considered.
· Membership – Deb Bettinger

· The following information below was compiled and discussed.  3-4 more members are anticipated to join very soon.

· Calls continue..

· Good response, trending upward.

· Food Hub membership affiliation.  Cannot mandate membership due to grant rules
	MVGA: MEMBERSHIP/SPONSORSHIP HISTORY

	                        

	           2013               43-M     13-S     6-X     62 Total

	           2014               47-M     21-S     5-X     73 Total

	           2015               45-M     13-S     7-X     65 Total

	           2016               42-M     17-S     5-X     64 Total


           X = Complimentary
New Business
Jill Bench received and inquiry from Enterprise Truck Rental which she passed on to Joe Perlaky to follow-up.  He met with Enterprise representatives at their location on Conant St. in Maumee to discuss rates and a possible collaboration.  A terms sheet was passed out at the meeting with recommendations for MVGA members to contact Enterprise direct at 419-891-1700 for more information or questions.  
Enterprise Truck Rental solution.  Joe met with Alex in sales.

· Relayed specifications that are grower-specific.

· Rules and regulations discussion.

· MVGA rates are moderate.

· Mileage details most important.

· Walt uses Penske, Ryder

· General-Maumee may have best price

· PSA – Warning about International brand trucks.

· Motors failing.

· Why are more companies leasing?

· Interstate rules and regs make it difficult to own.

· Lease requirements easier.

· GPS monitoring.

· Jeff Creque questioned regional labor market and print job ads in Blissfield Advance.

A motion to adjourn was made by Jeff Creque and seconded by Greg Barrows at 1:15 pm.

Minutes submitted by Josh Miller and Joe Perlaky
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Next Board meeting:  Thursday, Apr 14th at Palmer Energy (5577 Airport Hwy.) at Noon

